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By LTC Mike Wisniewski 
The Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter of the Mili-
tary Officers Association of America held their monthly 
luncheon meeting at the Consolidated Activities Center 
of the Youngstown Air Reserve Station in Vienna, OH on 
February 24, 2017. With record setting temperature of 75 
degrees for this day in February, beating the previous high 
of 67 set in 1961, a near record attendance listened to LTC 
Rich Lonardo, USA, Ret., as he presented an overview of 
the highly acclaimed Youngstown Business Incubator (YBI) 
and its critical role in regional economic development. As a 
retired Army Officer and a consultant at the YBI, Lonardo 
explained how the YBI provides invaluable start up services 
to new and emerging businesses by providing resources 
that enable entrepreneurs to succeed. These resources 
include facilities, equipment, entrepreneurial counseling, 
education, and mentoring, and assistance from Youngstown 
State University. YBI was established in 1995 primarily as a 
general purpose business incubator. Today it has expanded 
to its 5th building in downtown Youngstown and focuses 
primarily on information technology startups. Many of 
the new start-ups fostered by the Youngstown Business 
Incubator choose to stay, rent office space, and house their 
business in the YBI buildings. One such company, Turning 
Technologies, a privately held software company, rents a 
whole building from YBI and employs 250 employees. 
Another key area for which the YBI is nationally known is 
the rapidly growing use of 3D printing technology to pro-
duce a multitude of products using an additive manufactur-
ing process. In conjunction with YSU, the YBI was the 2nd 
in the nation to obtain a 3D sand printer which is used to 
make cast metal moldings. Many military services includ-
ing the 910th Airlift Wing at the YARS have benefited with 
enormous cost savings by replicating parts through 3D 
printing technology that may not be in the supply system, 

have low volume production, or which were produced by a 
company that is now defunct.
To highlight the importance that the Youngstown Business 
Incubator plays in the Youngstown regional area, the YBI 

was ranked number one in 
the world two years ago for 
fostering business start-ups. 
Today, it still ranks number 
one in the United States. 
At the conclusion of Rich 
Lonardo’s presentation, our 
president, LTC Gary Wil-
liams presented the speaker 
a MSVC flag set. 

President Gary Williams introduced a new member, Au-
drey Chengelis to our Chapter along with a visiting MOAA 
member, George Hagstrom, who belongs to the French 
Creek Chapter in Meadville, PA. Former LT Florence Hosler 
presented the Legislative Moment by spotlighting the ef-
forts of MOAA National to rectify the unequal treatment of 
service benefits for Reservists who are called up for Active 
Duty versus full time Regular Active Duty personnel. 
Congratulations to 50/50 winners Janet Oglesby and John 
Koshan. Once again Dennis Gartland and his wife, Esther, 
donated beautiful ladies bracelets to enhance the 50/50 
drawing. Lucky winners were: Father Dan Rohan, Bill 
Sweeny, Ralph Minton, James Basista, and Florence Hosler. 
Esther Gartland donated vouchers that could be exchanged 
for a $15 gift card to be used at the Eastwood Mall on 
March 2nd.  THANK YOU, Dennis & Esther! 
There are a number of activities scheduled in the next two 
months. Please check the Chapter web site: www.msvc-
moaa.org for the latest newsletters and calendar of events. 
Tuesday, March 14th the US Navy Band will perform a con-
cert at Stambaugh Auditorium at 7:00 p.m. The Chapter has  

obtained a number of tickets 
for this event. Please contact 
Janet Oglesby to see if there 
are any tickets still avail-
able. An informal chapter 
dinner (no meeting) will be 
at the MVR Restaurant at 
5:00 p.m. See the last page 
of the newsletter about this 
event. Seating at Stambaugh 
Auditorium is on a first 
come basis.

Youngstown Business Incubator – A Critical Role in Regional Economic Development

Monday, March 20th (12:00 p.m. Luncheon)
MOAA (Greater Cleveland Chapter) Presents

Senator Sherrod Brown ​of Ohio
Member of the United States Senate Committee on Veteran's Affairs

Holiday Inn - Independence 
6001 Rockside Road

Independence, OH 44131 at I-77
RSVP No Later Than March 10th to

COL Bart Stovicek, USA, Ret., 216-857-0444
or email: bart.stovicek@att.net

http://www.moaa.org
http://www.moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org
mailto:bart.stovicek%40att.net?subject=Luncheon%20w/Senator%20Brown
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MSVC-MOAA 2017 Calendar
Date Location and Program

3/14
MSVC Social Outing at the US Navy Concert Band at 1900 hr 
Stambaugh Auditorium. Dinner at MVR Restaurant, Youngstown 
1700 hr see page 8

3/24

United Veterans Council – 76th Recognition & Awards Banquet 
Friday, March 24, 2017 – Social 6 p.m. Dinner 6:30 p.m.

Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish Center 
4500 Norquest Blvd. Austintown – RSVP by March 10th

Tickets $25 per person, which can be obtain from Rod Hosler 
hosler1@zoominternet.net or 330-788-3270 
A chapter member has been nominated for Veteran of the Year

4/22 Ohio Council of Chapters Meeting, Columbus
4/21 JROTC dinner awards program at East High School 1800-1900 
4/27 ROTC breakfast awards program at YSU-0800 alumni & invitation

4/28

MSVC at YARS luncheon 1300 Program—Navy Submarines
You may invite a guest, non officer, non military person. Chapter 
members know about gate security and how to order a lunch for 
an individual.

4/29 JROTC dinner awards program at TCTC 0900 hr

5/11
MSVC at YARS 1830 dinner ROTC/JROTC recognization program 
Buy a dinner for a cadet.
NOTE CHANGE OF DATE

5/20 Armed Forces Day Buhl Park, VA sign-up services available

6/17–18 Air Show featuring the U.S. Air Force Thunderbirds aerial demon-
stration team. Youngstown Air Force Reserve Station

6/22 MSVC at Golden Corral, Hermitage at 1830. Topic: Camp Reyn-
olds a WWII POW Camp located in Reynolds, Pennsylvania 

7/22 Ohio Council of Chapters Meeting, Columbus
7/27 MSVC Vienna Rod and Gun Club, Shoot-em, picnic supper
8/24 MSVC at YARS Steak Fry/Corn Roast legislative night

9/22-23 MSVC hosting MOAA state convention. It will be the MSVC 
members assistance and attendance that will make it a success.

9/24 Ohio Council of Chapters Meeting, YARS
10/27 MSVC at YARS 1300 program TBA

11/17 MSVC at YARS 1300 program TBA

12/3 MOAA and ROA Christmas Party

YARS - Youngstown Air Reserve Station, Vienna, Ohio
TBA - To be announced
Suggestions for programs contact: Florence Hosler
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President’s ponderings 
by LTC Gary Wllliams

I was encouraged to see some new faces at our 
February 24th luncheon, and thanks to all of 
you who are making the effort to invite and 
bring a potential member with you. That per-
sonal “contact” means so much when recruit-
ing someone to attend. How about our pro-
gram, I didn’t realize what the Youngstown 

Business Incubator meant to the economic development of 
this region! The energy and enthusiasm exhibited by Rich 
Lonardo, our speaker and manager of the incubator, made 
you want to get involved with it somehow! Hopefully, his 
spirit will energize us all to invite our military friends to 
join the MSVC-MOAA! Our next meeting should be very 
exciting also, and be a great way to kick off the spring and 
summer sessions of our organization. You won't want to 
miss the US Navy Band concert at Stambaugh Auditorium 
starting at 7 p.m. We will meet at MVR restaurant for a 
meal and fellowship at 5 p.m., and go the auditorium for the 
concert after that. Remember, this meeting is on a Tuesday; 
so, see you all on March 14th!
 					   

Gary

MSVC is mentioned in the 
March Military Officer maga-
zine on page 48. Mike Wis-
niewski answered a request 
from MOAA Council and 
Chapters office. They ask how 
our chapter celebrates the holi-
day season by participating in 
a community-service project? 
The reason for this recogni-
tion is because of members 
of, MOAA, ROA, ROAL, who 
organized, attended, contribute 

gifts, purchased gifts and had an enjoyable time doing so. 
Pat yourself on the back and the MSVC board thank you 
for this recognition.
On a more solemn note on page 114, MSVC member CW3 
Christopher Whitehead is listed In Memoriam.
Note: The Military Officer magazine comes by the US mail 
if you are Premium Member (annual) or Life Member of 
MOAA. It comes electronically if you are a Basic Member.

MSVC is in the March Issue

mailto:hosler1%40zoominternet.net?subject=UVC%20March%2024%20Banquet
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Em
ail the legislative contacts through their w

eb site.

Legislative Issues – February 2017
Legislative Affairs Co-Chair, COL John Koshan

Legislative Contacts
MOAA Legislative Update 
moaa.org/takeaction or 
1-800-234-6622 ext. 215
Pres. Donald Trump (R)
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave.
Washington DC 20500
Switchboard: 202-456-1414
www.whitehouse.gov
OHIO
Senator Sherrod Brown (D)
United States Senate
713 Hart Senate Office Bldg.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-2315
Fax (202) 228-6321
www.brown.senate.gov 
Senator Rob Portman (R)
United States Senate
448 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, DC 20510
Phone: (202) 224-3353
www.portman.senate.gov
Representative District 6
Bill Johnson (R)
192 East State St.
Salem, OH 44460
Phone (330) 337-6951 
Fax (330) 337-7125
http://billjohnson.house.gov
Representative District 13
Tim Ryan (D)
241 West Federal St. 
Youngstown, OH 44503
Phone: (330) 740-0193
Fax: (330) 740-0182
http://timryan.house.gov
PENNSYLVANIA
Senator Robert Casey Jr. (D)
393 Russell Senate Office Bld. 
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-6324
Fax: (202) 228-0604
www.casey.senate.gov
Senator Patrick Toomey (R)
248 Russell Senate Office Bld.
Washington, D.C. 20510
Phone: (202) 224-4254
Fax: (202) 228-0284
www.toomey.senate.gov
Representative District 3
Mike Kelly (R)
33 Chestnut Avenue
Sharon, PA 16146
Phone: (724) 342-7170
Fax: (724) 342-7242
http://kelly.house.gov
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Not a lot of legislative activity has been occurring since our last update, in 
fact very little has been accomplished as Congress has been in recess for the 
past few weeks. Members have spent time in their districts listening to their 
constituents or in some cases traveling the world and being critical of the 
administration. 
With the new administration in place there has been a lot of conjecture and 
second guessing as to what the President will propose in his first budget. As 

you recall from our previous updates, the president has called for increased priority be given 
to the military, both in equipment and in manpower. In fact, the Defense Department escaped 
the hiring freeze levied by the administration on all federal agencies. Recently, the President’s 
spoke to his priority for the military in his most recent address to both Houses of Congress. 
He left little doubt as to what his priorities would be.
However, there are several key parts to the budget puzzle that are critical and affect future 
spending decisions which will result in many discussions and changes in direction. The 
government is currently operating under a continuing resolution (CR) that is due to expire on 
April 28th thereby shutting off the funding spigot. Additionally, a decision on the DEBT limit 
will have to be debated and voted on by Congress about the same time frame, and the specter 
of the of mandatory budget cuts under our old friend SEQUESTRATION returns for FY2018. 
This all should provide interesting viewing to those who follow the political process.
As we have stated many times, SEQUESTRATION has and continues to overly affect the 
Department of Defense. MOAA has made ending SEQUESTRATION a Major Legislative goal 
for 2017. The President has called on Congress to repeal this action. But given the political and 
fiscal environment the Congress has few options. The President’s priorities for our nation as 
outlined in his most recent speech to the Congress demand a strengthen and state of the art 
military. Increased spending for the military, done correctly, must occur to meet the Adminis-
trations priorities.
In the February edition of the Military Officer, were preprinted letters to key Congressional 
leaders urging them to take action on SEQUESTRATION? All of us should have taken the 
opportunity to submit these letters. As veterans and citizens, we have a role to play and our 
voice can make a difference. Our support of MOAA’s Legislative Actions and our willingness 
to express our opinions on issues to our congressional representatives remain essential to our 
well-being as a nation.

On Wednesday, April 5, Dick Calta and Rod Hosler will 
represent the Ohio Council of Chapters in the annual MOAA 
“Storming the Hill” event. Their plan is to have in place ap-
pointments with all Ohio legislators that day. MOAA’s focus 
this year is twofold: Repeal the federal budget military se-
questration and to correct the SBP-DIC offset imbalance. If 
you have anything in particular regarding either the storming 

topics or the legislator(s) in your area, that you want them to know about—Dick's and Rod's 
contact information are on page 6. There is no guarantee they will get to see all of our state's 
legislators, but they will their best!
In the March Military Officer magazine on page 8. MOAA President Dana Atkins, wrote an 
article called Storming Ahead.

Dick and Rod to Storm the Hill in April

http://www.moaa.org/takeaction
http://www.whitehouse.gov
http://www.brown.senate.gov
http://www.portman.senate.gov
http://billjohnson.house.gov
http://billjohnson.house.gov
http://www.casey.senate.gov
http://www.toomey.senate.gov
http://kelly.house.gov
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Donald Allen
Paula Allen
Mark Andrews
Patricia Andrews
Matthew Andrews
Anthony Antolini
Samuel Axtell
James Basista
Audrey Beatty
Bruce Bille
Carl Bishop
Elbert Bishop
James Borgen
Brandi Burrows
Linda Calta
Dick Calta
John Caparanis
Brian Chadwick
Frances Chadwick
Audrey Chengelis
Matthew Chikosky
Lorin Davis
Ralph DeLucia
David Di Tallo
Shawn Dickerson
James Dignan
Walter Duzzny

Kathy Duzzny
James Fairbanks
Dennis Gartland
Esther Gartland
Robin Hanni
Anna Hanni
Jared Hideg
Eric Hippley
Adam Hoover
James Hosack
Brennan Hosack
Florence Hosler
Roderick Hosler
Harold Hutzen
George Jarbeck
Harlan Jewett
William Kennedy
Wilbur Kline
John Koshan
David Kountz
Sandra Lasure
Albert Lind
Thomas MacRae
John Marino
Thomas Masters
Irvin Maurer
Alan McBane

Mary Lee McClure
Matthew McIntire
Dennis McMahon
Joseph Mersol
William Meshot
Peter Mihai
Kay Milich
Robert Milich
Ralph Minton
Richard Morgan
Robert Morris
Andrew Nelko
Carl Nunziato
Janet Oglesby
Nicholas Pacalo
William Petro
Thomas Petzinger
Jacob Rafidi
Thomas Raseta
Donald Rasile
Bonnie Rasile
Daniel Rohan
Jack Russell
Benjamin Sacramento
Dawnle Scheetz
Larry Scheetz
William Schoenfeld

Genevieve Strong Scupholm
James Shurtleff
David Smith
James Solmen
Nick Spano
Willard Stamp
Matthew Stefanak
James Stiger
Lisa Stremel
Tyler Strohecker
James Swager
William Sweeney
Margie Sweeney
William Sweeney
Deanna Thomas
Edwina Whitehead
Gary Willams
John Williams
Audrey Williams
Patricia Williams
Patrick Williams
G. Tim Williams
John Wingerter
Michael Wisniewski
Barb Wisniewski
Steven Wisniewski
Joseph Zentis

Membership Page 95% of our members have renewed their dues for 2017

Mr. James Borgen, invited by John Caparanis
2LT Brandi Burrows, YSU ROTC
CDR David Di Tallo, used the MOAA chapter locator on 
MOAA's web site and contacted the secretary.
Rev. Shawn Dickerson invited by Rod & Florence Hosler
2LT Adam Hoover, YSU ROTC
COL William Kennedy, invited by the secretary from the 
MOAA's prospective members list for our area.
LTC Wil Kline, invited by John Marino
CW4 David Kountz, invited by Bob Milich
Mr. Albert Lind, invited by Jim Swager
COL Thomas MacRae, invited by John Koshan
Dr. Robert Marx, invited by MOAA national to hear Lt Col 
Shane Ostrom, he joined that evening.
2LT Matthew McIntire, YSU ROTC
Dr. Richard Morgan, invited by MOAA national to hear Lt 
Col Shane Ostrom, invitation letter sent by the secretary
LCDR Benjamin Sacramento, invited by Janet Oglesby

LTC Larry Scheetz, invited by John Koshan and 
Don Rasile
2LT David Smith, YSU ROTC
Mrs. Genevieve Strong Scupholm, postcard invitation 
for surviving spouses sent by the secretary and also 
MOAA national invite to hear Lt Col Shane Ostrom
LTC G. Tim Williams, invited by his brother Rick Williams

How did new chapter members find us in 2016? — Personal invite is still our best recruiting tool. 
   The board is considering how to recognized the top recruiter in 2017.
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Pick-up recruiting cards at the next meeting



NEVER  STOP  SERVING®

March 2017 – Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter Newsletter – Page Five

A plea from Janet Oglesby

Volunteers needed to Help the Chapter
The chapter needs volunteers in the areas below. A spouse 
can volunteer also.
Need Co-Treasurer

•	 Collect payments at luncheon/dinner meetings
•	 Make deposits to Seven-Seventeen credit union
•	 Write checks
•	 Knowledge of Microsoft Excel spreadsheet a plus
•	 Previous experience in civic organization is a plus
•	 Attend board meetings (daytime)

A spouse can serve in this position, provided that person is 
a chapter member. He or she can’t serve on the board if the 
spouse is serving on the board. The exception if a husband 
and wife are both MOAA national members (both military 
officers) they can serve on the board at the same time.
Since there are forms to be filled out at the bank, the chapter 
hopes this volunteer can serve for a few years.

Need an audio/video individual
Assist a presenter with set-up computer/projector. The chap-
ter does have a projector. We are in need of a person who 
could bring a dependable laptop with Microsoft Power Point 
installed when there is a need. Assist with the microphone 
system.

Need a back-up public relations individual for Mike 
Wisniewski. Mike writes the articles for the chapter news-
letter and a news releases for our area newspapers. When 
Mike can’t attend a dinner meeting our publications suffer.

MSVC Mission Statement Our Purpose
MSVC will promote the objectives of the Military Officers 
Association of America providing a uniform lobbying plat-
form on behalf of the active duty, Reserve, Guard, retired, 
and former officers of the uniformed services and their 
spouses and families. 
Conduct activities which: perpetuate traditions, educate 
and inform members of world, national, and local events, 
which affect the current and former members of the U.S. 
military. Provide a fraternal and supportive community for 
members to network, socialize and promote camaraderie.

This newsletter is published for the benefit of the members of the Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter, which is an affiliate of the Military Officers 
Association of America (MOAA). MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are non-partisan. Articles in this newsletter are the opinions solely of the 
individual authors and do not necessarily express the policy or opinions of the newsletter’s editor or publisher. Also, the individual opinions do not reflect an 
endorsement by the Mahoning Shenango Valleys Chapter or the national organization of the Military Officers Association of America, unless so indicated 
[Copyright 2016 Military Officers Association of American All rights reserved.] Questions or comments should be directed to: LTC Gary Williams, USA, Ret. 
E-mail: gwilliams15@comcast.net

By: Anayat Durrani
Additive manufacturing, or 3-D printing, is changing the 
way prosthetics are manufactured and, in the process, 
changing the lives of military amputees. 
By the close of 2015, more than 1,600 soldiers who fought 
in Iraq and Afghanistan had major limb amputations due 
to wounds suffered during combat, according to the Con-
gressional Research Service. 
UNYQ is one company using 3-D printing to give 
“amputees a way to express themselves authentically,” says 
CEO Eythor Bender. 3-D printing is a process of turning 
digital 3-D models into solid objects and has helped 
wounded servicemembers in their recovery by allowing 
them to be part of the design process. 

Bender says veterans have input in the design of their pros-
thetic cover and can choose from 30 standard designs and 
colors or custom create their own design. He says the shape 
and volume of the cover “will mimic their sound limb to 
recreate symmetry between their legs.” 
Bender says many insurance companies and the VA reim-
burse for UNYQ prosthetic covers, so there is no cost to the 
veteran.
Army veteran Katherine Crawford, who lost her leg in a 
training-related injury, says her custom UNYQ prosthetic 
cover has changed the conversation from people asking, 
“What happened?” to saying, “Wow, that’s cool!” 

3-D Printed Prosthetic Covers for 
Military Amputees©

mailto:gwilliams15%40comcast.net?subject=MSVC%20Newsletter
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MSVC Board Members
President ..................................LTC Gary Williams, USA, Ret. 
GWILLIAMS15@COMCAST.NET...................... (330) 385-4873 
1st Vice President............ Former LT Florence Hosler, USN 
HOSLERFM@ZOOMINTERNET.NET............ (330) 788-3270
2nd Vice President.....Former CPT Dennis Gartland, USA 
GARTLANDD2@YAHOO.COM....................... (330) 637-4843
Secretary.......................................................................... Janet Oglesby 
JLO52800@NEO.RR.COM........................................ (330) 568-4456
Treasurer..........................................Former LT Bruce Bille, USN 
TREASURER@MSVC-MOAA.ORG..................... (330) 856-7958
Past President ex oficio.............LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET...................(330) 788-3270
Board Members at Large

Public Relations....LTC Michael Wisniewski, USA, Ret. 
MIKEWAPPRAISER@AOL.COM....................... (330) 856-1162
Legislative Affairs...............COL John Koshan, USA, Ret. 
CDR475@ROADRUNNER.COM.....................(330) 883-0192

Committee Chairs
Chaplain.............................. Lt Col Ralph Minton, USAF, Ret. 
MINTONREBA1@VERIZON.NET..................... (724) 674-6642
Chapter Development........... Col. Dick Calta, USAF, Ret. 
TRAILERDC@GMAIL.COM................................. (330) 576-6404
Historian Officer............ Former LT Florence Hosler, USN 
HOSLERFM@ZOOMINTERNET.NET............ (330) 788-3270
Personal Affairs...........Former LT Florence Hosler, USN 
HOSLERFM@ZOOMINTERNET.NET............ (330) 788-3270

Cards to Shut-ins ............................................ Bonnie Rasile 
RASILED@ZOOMINTERNET.NET.............(330) 758-3348
Surviving Spouse.................................................... Janet Oglesby 
JLO52800@NEO.RR.COM.................................... (330) 568-4456

ROTC/JROTC...................................... LTC Rod Hosler, USA, Ret. 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET..................... (330) 788-3270
Newsletter Editor.................................................................Janet Oglesby 
JLO52800@NEO.RR.COM............................................. (330) 568-4456
United Veterans Council................................................... Rod Hosler 
HOSLER1@ZOOMINTERNET.NET...................... (330) 788-3270
USO Area Representative.................................................. Bruce Bille 
USOTRUMBULLCO@GMAIL.COM..........(330) 333-0397 cell
YARS MOAA Liaison Officer........Maj Scott Allen, USAFR 
SCOTT.ALLEN5@US.AF.MIL.................................(330) 847-4033
Ohio Veterans Affairs Monthly Newsletter 
http://dvs.ohio.gov/HOME/Monthly_Newsletter
Pennsylvania Veterans Affairs Monthly Newsletter 
HTTP://WWW.DMVA.PA.GOV/VETERANSAFFAIRS

Son of Mark and Patty Andrews  
Maj Matt Andrew, USAF, Randolph AFB in San Antonio, TX.  
Air Education and Training Command (AETC)

Son of Jim & Carrie Hosack, LTJG Brennan Hosack, USN,  
Key West, Florida

Son of Tom & Julia MacRae 
Maj John MacRae, USAF, Elgin AFB, Florida F35 instructor pilot.

Sons of Rick & Janice Morgan 
LTC Andrew Morgan, USA, at NASA, Johnson Space Center, Houston, TX
LCDR Benjamin Morgan, USCG, with VTS (Vessel Traffic Service) at USCG
Sector New Orleans, LA

Grandson of Tom & Marla Raseta  
A1C Joshua Raseta, USAF, Hill AFB, Ogden, UT, F16 Fighter Squadron

Son of Gary & Patty Williams, Rick Williams brother
LTC G. Tim Williams, USAR, MISO COMMANDER Combined Joint Task Force - 
Horn of Africa, Camp Lemonnier in Djibouti, Africa
Tim arrived home on March 2nd. WELCOME HOME!

Son of Rick & Kelly Williams — PFC Garrett Williams, USA 
82nd Airborne at Fort Bragg, NC. 

Son of Mike and Barb Wisniewski  
CPT Steven Wisniewski, USA in Germany, UH-72 Lakota helicopter pilot 

Active Duty Chapter Members

Col James Dignan, USAFR, Pentagon

LTC Wil Kline, USAR, Norfolk, Virginia

LT BJ Sacramento, USN, Youngstown Navy Reserve Center

MAJ Lisa Stremel, USA, Schofield Barracks, Hawaii

YSU ROTC Graduates 

2013–1LT Eric Hippley, USA, Elmendorf/Richardson Alaska

2013–1LT Jacob Rafidi, USA, Germany

2014–�2LT Tyler Strohecker, USA Fort Rucker Alabama training for HH-60M 
Blackhawk helicopters

2014–2LT Lorin Davis, USA, Wheeler Army Airfield, Hawaii

2014–2LT James Stiger, USA Republic of Korea

2015–�2LT Jared Hideg, Eastern Texas in the Texas National Guard as a Fire 
Direction Officer for the 1/133rd FA.

2016–2LT Brandi Burrows, Military Intelligence, Ft. Campbell, Kentucky

2016–2LT Adam Hoover, Chemical Corps, Ft. Leonard Wood, MO then Korea

2016–�2LT Matthew McIntire, Chemical Corps, currently at Ft. Leonard 
Wood, MO attending CBOLC

2016–2LT David Smith, Infantry, February 2017

Mahoning and Shenango Chapter Blue Star Families
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Newsletter from Youngstown Air Reserve Station
If you wish to receive the newsletter from the Retiree Ac-
tivity Office at the Youngstown Air Reserve Station email 
them and ask to be put on their newsletter list. Retiree 
Activity Office <rao.youngstown.ohio@gmail.com>

Membership Renewal or Application for Mahoning and Shenango Valleys Chapter
Name:_ __________________________________  Military Status_ _________Spouse Name______________________

Branch _______ Rank________Years Active/Reserve____/_____

☐ �Regular Member (Retired, Former, Active* Officer of the 
seven uniformed US Services Membership $20/year)

☐ ��Surviving Spouse is available for surviving spouse of a military officer Membership $10/year) 
☐ Spouse (local MOAA chapter only, not national, spouse is member of chapter) Membership $20/year)
Address:__________________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone: _ ______________________________________ 	Secondary Phone______________________________

E-mail: _ ___________________________________________ Applicant DOB __________ Spouse DOB_ ___________
☐ Newsletters will be emailed, if you prefer postal service, check this box
Member of MOAA National ☐ Yes ☐ No MOAA #____________________
Chapter dues from now to Dec. 31, 2017 $20
Make Check Payable to: MSVC-MOAA mail to address on right
You may pay regular and surviving spouses dues (not spouses) with a credit card at: www.moaa.org
You may use credit card and PayPal to paid, regular, spouses and surviving spouse dues at msvc-moaa.org/membership

Navy Operational Support Center Youngstown
Attn: MSVC-MOAA
Janet Oglesby, Secretary
3976 King Graves Road Bldg 540
Vienna, OH 44473-5980

 ❑ Active *(Regular) — ❑ Reserve*— ❑ National Guard*  
*�Free chapter membership if under government contract 
and you maintain a MOAA national membership. 
A non military email address is preferred. 
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Your MOAA National Membership
Keep your MOAA national membership information up 
to date. (Address, phone number, email, change in rank, 
change in military status.) If you have created a profile on 
the MOAA web site, you just need to log-in and update your 
Profile page and make sure you are receiving at least the leg-
islative update, that comes into your email inbox on Friday. 
If you don’t have internet access contact MOAA Member 
Service Center (MSC) at (800) 234-6622 or MSC@moaa.org.

To Join MOAA National:
use the web site www.moaa.org/join

or call 800-234-6622
watch video on why you should

www.youtube.com/watch?v=CDmi_JmPuS8
With more than 390,000 members nationwide, 

MOAA is the country’s leading organization
protecting the rights of military servicemembers 

and their families. 

Now and Always 
We’ll be There.

1-800-247-2192 • www.moaainsurance.com

H

MSVC Membership
Membership in MSVC-MOAA shall be composed of: Men 
and women who are or have been commissioned or warrant 
officers of the seven United States uniformed services (Army, 
Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps, Coast Guard, National Oce-
anic and Atmospheric Administration, and Public Health 
Service). Surviving spouses of deceased individuals who, if 
living, would be eligible for membership. Chapter specific 
membership for spouses of present members and honor-
ary members. MSVC-MOAA memberships are open to all 
eligible people.

mailto:rao.youngstown.ohio@gmail.com
http://www.moaa.org
http://www.msvc-moaa.org/membership
mailto:MSC@moaa.org
http://www.moaa.org/join
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CDmi_JmPuS8
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The U.S. Navy Concert Band at Stambaugh Auditorium on 
March 14 at 7:00 p.m. Tickets are still available.
If you wish to park in the ADA (handicapped) area of  
Stambaugh you must call ahead to reserve a spot.  
330-259-055. 
MSVC has reserved the banquet room at MVR Restaurant 
for a buffet at 5:00 p.m.. MVR is at 410 N Walnut St. We'll 
depart for Stambaugh Auditorium approximately 6:00 p.m 
which is at 1000 Fifth Ave. 

Navy Band at Stambaugh Auditorium on Tuesday, March 14 – MSVC March Outing at MVR Restaurant

Note: Wick Avenue 
is closed due to 
construction.

Buffet items, Chicken Francaise, Lasagna, Butter Parsley 
Potatoes, Green Bean Almondine, Tossed Salad w/Italian, 
Unlimited Soft Drinks, Coffee/Tea/Iced Tea, Cash Bar. 
The price for the buffet is $18.50 per person
RSVP by Saturday, March 10, to djo52800@neo.rr.com so 
their will be enough buffet items for everybody. 
CHANGE! CHANGE!  
Bring a check made out to MSVC-MOAA You will pay the 
chapter and the chapter will pay MVR. Only one person 
will be checking out and their will be no sales tax. You may 
also pay on the web site MSVC-MOAA.org

mailto:djo52800%40neo.rr.com?subject=MVR%20Buffet
http://MSVC-MOAA.org

